## FRATELLI TUTTI: AN ENCYCLICAL FOR ALL BROTHERS AND SIS-

TERS: Pope Francis will publish a letter to the Church on 4<sup>th</sup> October entitled to all brothers & sisters. It will be an important reflection on the world in light of the Global Pandemic and I am sure give us some thought about how we move forward as brothers and sisters in common humanity as children of God. I expect he will challenge all of us!! See https://www.cbcew.org.uk/home/news-and-media/news/ for various news stories from the Bishops of our country. The following is a segment from the above website: Fratelli tutti is the title Pope Francis has chosen for his new encyclical – dedicated, as we read in the subtitle, to "fraternity" and "social friendship". The original Italian title will be used, without being translated, in all the languages in which the document is published. The first words of the new "circular letter" (this is the meaning of the word "encyclical") come from the great Saint of Assisi, whose name Pope Francis chose.

We are waiting for the contents of the encyclical, which the Successor of Peter addresses to the whole of humanity and which he will sign on 3 October at the Saint's tomb.

There have been some good discussions about the title and its meaning. Since it is a direct quotation from St Francis (taken from the *Admonitions*, 6, 1: FF 155), the Pope has obviously not changed it. But the formulation of the title in no way intends to exclude women. On the contrary, Francis chose the words of the Saint of Assisi to initiate a reflection on something he cares about very deeply: namely, fraternity and social friendship. He therefore addresses all his sisters and brothers, all men and women who populate the earth: everyone, inclusively, and in no way exclusively.

We live in a time marked by war, poverty, migration, climate change, economic crises, pandemic. Recognizing a brother or sister in everyone we meet and, for Christians, recognizing the face of Jesus in the other who suffers —

these responses reaffirm the irreducible dignity of every human person created in the image of God. They also remind us that no one can ever emerge from the present hardships alone, one against the other, the global North against the global South, the rich against the poor or any other excluding differentiation.

On 27 March, at the height of the pandemic, the Bishop of Rome prayed for the salvation of all in an empty Saint Peter's Square, in the pouring rain, accompanied only by the sorrowful gaze of the Crucifix of St. Marcellus and the loving gaze of Mary, *Salus Populi Romani*, protector, health or salvation of the Roman People.

"In this storm," Pope Francis said, "the façade of those stereotypes with which we camouflaged our egos, always worrying about our image, has fallen away, uncovering once more that (blessed) common belonging, of which we cannot be deprived: our belonging as brothers and sisters." The central theme of the upcoming papal letter is



Parish Priest: Fr. Chris O'Connor

Tel: House: 01858 - 462359

Catholic Club: 01858 463 601

Parish Website: www.olvic.com

Email: owen@olvic.com

# Our Lady of Victories

#### Market Harborough

Schools:

Parish Primary: St. Joseph's Academy 01858-465359. Deanery Comprehensive: St. Paul's 0116 241 4057 Parish Accountant: Angela Wade: 0777 322 9041

Parish Gift Aid Organiser: Stephen McGlone 01858-465939 Parish Pastoral Council Members: see photos on notice board

Diocese of Nottingham: Company Number 7151646 Charity Number: 1134449 Registered Address: Wilson House, 25 Derby Road, Nottingham, NG1 5AW

#### Times of Services

Sunday: 25th of Ordinary Time

Convent: Presentation Sisters 01858-462432

Saturday: 6.00pm - Salvatore & Angela Stifanelli R.I.P.

N.B. 9.00am Mass - People of the Parish N.B. 11.00am Mass - Private Intention

Monday: St Matthew, Apostle & Evangelist
Private Mass - In Thanksqiving - Donor's Intentions

Tuesday: Feria

Private Mass - Philip Green R.I.P. Wednesday: St Pius of Pietrelcina

N.B.10.am Mass in Church: George Boyko R.I.P.

**Thursday: Our Lady of Walsingham** Private Mass: Sr Joan Brosnan R.I.P.

Friday: Feria

N.B.10.am Mass in Church - Wellbeing of Tanya

Saturday: Feria NO MORNING MASS

11.00am - Sacrament of Reconciliation - CONFESSION

6.00pm: First Mass of Sunday September 27th - Wellbeing of Agnes Ash

**Sunday: 26th of Ordinary Time N.B.**9.00am: Mass - People of the Parish

N.B. 11.00am: Mass - Peter Kimberlin

Why be

20th September 2020

Week 25 of Ordinary Time

Psalter Week 1

Why be envious because I am generous?

# PLEASE NOTE: YOU MUST PRE BOOK FOR OUR WEEKEND MASSES:

### TO PRE BOOK TO COME TO MASS:

You can only make your booking on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday evenings between 5pm and 7pm.

**BOOK NOW** 

TO BOOK TO COME TO THE 6PM MASS, please ring Angela Wade on 01858 462293. TO BOOK TO COME TO THE 9AM MASS, please ring Jo Shellard on 01858 440983.

TO BOOK TO COME TO THE SAM MASS, please ring Stephen McGlone on 01858 465939.

## **FR CHRIS'S WORDS:**

Thank you to all who have welcomed me and helped me to move in to this wonderful Parish of Our Lady's at this very strange time we are living in. I have already met people at Mass on Thursday & Friday and will see more of you over the weekend. I am very much looking forward to serving as the Parish Priest of this Community.

I wish to say thank you to Fr Owen and wish him well in his retirement and well earned rest. His welcome has been tremendous and helped me to feel at home already, helped by his hospitality and homely cooking! Alas I do not share the same talent. The great joy is that he has not gone far and he will always be welcome here. I saw that in last weeks newsletter Fr Owen said thank you. I do the same to him for all the work he has down over the years in the Parish in all the maintenance projects but most especially as a Priest in his ministry. I am the lucky one who will harvest much fruit.

It will of course take time to "take up the reins" properly and I ask you to bear with me over the coming months and, please God, as Parish life begins to grow again after the lockdown. May I say a big thank you to all who have helped to open our Church for Public Worship again and all the Stewards who enable this. Hopefully we will soon be able to take Holy Communion to the housebound.

In another way I am also coming home to Leicestershire after 19 years in Lincolnshire. Though born in Surrey, I grew up in the county, living near Coalville and in the village of Kimcote not to far from here when our Parish was Lutterworth. After primary school in St Clare's convent in Coalville, I attended Grace Dieu Manor School and Ratcliffe College schools.

I have 3 brothers and one sister. My elder brother Dom is also a Priest of this Diocese in Skegness. Some of you may have met my mother Mary at Deanery events as she lives in the Parish of St Thomas More, Knighton.

After working in the Dairy Farming for quite a few years I studied for the Priesthood in Valladolid, Spain where I spent eight happy years as Seminarian and priest. After my time in Spain, I was priest in charge at St Philip Neri Mansfield, then assistant priest at Holy Spirit, West Bridgford and St Joseph's Leicester. My first appointment as Parish Ten years ago I was moved to Stamford and I have spent 5 years in Grantham. This year happens to be my Silver Jubilee which is difficult to believe as I feel I have been a priest just a short time. I thank the Lord for his "faithfulness which excels all we ever knew of you" Please pray for me as I begin here in Market Harborough.

I was thinking about the dedication of this Church to Our Lady of Victories and the battle of Lepanto. We must keep up our rosaries for an end to this pandemic. It seems to me that Our Lord wants to give great graces through his mother to us and indeed the whole world. She indeed always brings us closer to Jesus

## POPE BENEDICT XVI IN THE UK - 10 YEARS AGO!

This week marks the 10<sup>th</sup> Anniversary of Pope Benedict's visit to the UK from 16<sup>th</sup> to the 19<sup>th</sup> September when of course he beatified John Henry Newman and won over so many sceptical hearts with his gentle manner and his profound wisdom. His speech to the joint houses of Parliament stands as one of the important ones of his whole Pontificate. There is an opportunity to relieve memories on the Bishops' Conference website:



https://Www.cbcew.org.uk/home/events/benedict-xvi-in-the-uk/ <u>CARDINAL VINCENT NICHOLS MEMORIES</u> This week, we celebrate the tenth anniversary of the Papal Visit to Great Britain made by Pope Benedict. It was a quite remarkable event, remarkable in many, many ways.

The first decision that the Pope made after accepting the invitation – which, of course, came from the government – from Gordon Brown – although he was no longer in office when the Papal Visit took place. It was David Cameron.

But the first decision he made was to go to Scotland because the first thing he wanted to do was to greet the Queen. It was a very wise decision because it put the whole visit in this light. Here is a visitor to this country, warmly welcomed by Her Majesty the Queen, and that warmth of welcome spread throughout the land and the two weeks of criticism and rancour and distress, expressed by some at this visit, dissipated. And then we saw in the person of Pope Benedict, nothing of the name that he'd been given of "God's Rottweiler". At the end of the visit, as one commentator said, he appeared as everybody's favourite grandfather. We saw his courtesy, his gentleness, the percep-

## FRATELLI TUTTI: AN ENCYCLICAL FOR ALL BROTHERS AND SIS-

TERS: Pope Francis will publish a letter to the Church on 4<sup>th</sup> October entitled to all brothers & sisters. It will be an important reflection on the world in light of the Global Pandemic and I am sure give us some thought about how we move forward as brothers and sisters in common humanity as children of God. I expect he will challenge all of us!! See https://www.cbcew.org.uk/home/news-and-media/news/ for various news stories from the Bishops of our country. The following is a segment from the above website: Fratelli tutti is the title Pope Francis has chosen for his new encyclical – dedicated, as we read in the subtitle, to "fraternity" and "social friendship". The original Italian title will be used, without being translated, in all the languages in which the document is published. The first words of the new "circular letter" (this is the meaning of the word "encyclical") come from the great Saint of Assisi, whose name Pope Francis chose.

We are waiting for the contents of the encyclical, which the Successor of Peter addresses to the whole of humanity and which he will sign on 3 October at the Saint's tomb.

There have been some good discussions about the title and its meaning. Since it is a direct quotation from St Francis (taken from the *Admonitions*, 6, 1: FF 155), the Pope has obviously not changed it. But the formulation of the title in no way intends to exclude women. On the contrary, Francis chose the words of the Saint of Assisi to initiate a reflection on something he cares about very deeply: namely, fraternity and social friendship. He therefore addresses all his sisters and brothers, all men and women who populate the earth: everyone, inclusively, and in no way exclusively.

We live in a time marked by war, poverty, migration, climate change, economic crises, pandemic. Recognizing a brother or sister in everyone we meet and, for Christians, recognizing the face of Jesus in the other who suffers —

these responses reaffirm the irreducible dignity of every human person created in the image of God. They also remind us that no one can ever emerge from the present hardships alone, one against the other, the global North against the global South, the rich against the poor or any other excluding differentiation.

On 27 March, at the height of the pandemic, the Bishop of Rome prayed for the salvation of all in an empty Saint Peter's Square, in the pouring rain, accompanied only by the sorrowful gaze of the Crucifix of St. Marcellus and the loving gaze of Mary, *Salus Populi Romani*, protector, health or salvation of the Roman People.

"In this storm," Pope Francis said, "the façade of those stereotypes with which we camouflaged our egos, always worrying about our image, has fallen away, uncovering once more that (blessed) common belonging, of which we cannot be deprived: our belonging as brothers and sisters." The central theme of the upcoming papal letter is



Parish Priest: Fr. Chris O'Connor

Tel: House: 01858 - 462359

Catholic Club: 01858 463 601

Parish Website: www.olvic.com

Email: owen@olvic.com

# Our Lady of Victories

#### Market Harborough

Schools:

Parish Primary: St. Joseph's Academy 01858-465359. Deanery Comprehensive: St. Paul's 0116 241 4057 Parish Accountant: Angela Wade: 0777 322 9041

Parish Gift Aid Organiser: Stephen McGlone 01858-465939 Parish Pastoral Council Members: see photos on notice board

Diocese of Nottingham: Company Number 7151646 Charity Number: 1134449 Registered Address: Wilson House, 25 Derby Road, Nottingham, NG1 5AW

#### Times of Services

Sunday: 25th of Ordinary Time

Convent: Presentation Sisters 01858-462432

Saturday: 6.00pm - Salvatore & Angela Stifanelli R.I.P.

N.B. 9.00am Mass - People of the Parish N.B. 11.00am Mass - Private Intention

Monday: St Matthew, Apostle & Evangelist
Private Mass - In Thanksqiving - Donor's Intentions

Tuesday: Feria

Private Mass - Philip Green R.I.P. Wednesday: St Pius of Pietrelcina

N.B.10.am Mass in Church: George Boyko R.I.P.

**Thursday: Our Lady of Walsingham** Private Mass: Sr Joan Brosnan R.I.P.

Friday: Feria

N.B.10.am Mass in Church - Wellbeing of Tanya

Saturday: Feria NO MORNING MASS

11.00am - Sacrament of Reconciliation - CONFESSION

6.00pm: First Mass of Sunday September 27th - Wellbeing of Agnes Ash

**Sunday: 26th of Ordinary Time N.B.**9.00am: Mass - People of the Parish

N.B. 11.00am: Mass - Peter Kimberlin

Why be

20th September 2020

Week 25 of Ordinary Time

Psalter Week 1

Why be envious because I am generous?

# PLEASE NOTE: YOU MUST PRE BOOK FOR OUR WEEKEND MASSES:

### TO PRE BOOK TO COME TO MASS:

You can only make your booking on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday evenings between 5pm and 7pm.

**BOOK NOW** 

TO BOOK TO COME TO THE 6PM MASS, please ring Angela Wade on 01858 462293. TO BOOK TO COME TO THE 9AM MASS, please ring Jo Shellard on 01858 440983.

TO BOOK TO COME TO THE SAM MASS, please ring Stephen McGlone on 01858 465939.

## **FR CHRIS'S WORDS:**

Thank you to all who have welcomed me and helped me to move in to this wonderful Parish of Our Lady's at this very strange time we are living in. I have already met people at Mass on Thursday & Friday and will see more of you over the weekend. I am very much looking forward to serving as the Parish Priest of this Community.

I wish to say thank you to Fr Owen and wish him well in his retirement and well earned rest. His welcome has been tremendous and helped me to feel at home already, helped by his hospitality and homely cooking! Alas I do not share the same talent. The great joy is that he has not gone far and he will always be welcome here. I saw that in last weeks newsletter Fr Owen said thank you. I do the same to him for all the work he has down over the years in the Parish in all the maintenance projects but most especially as a Priest in his ministry. I am the lucky one who will harvest much fruit.

It will of course take time to "take up the reins" properly and I ask you to bear with me over the coming months and, please God, as Parish life begins to grow again after the lockdown. May I say a big thank you to all who have helped to open our Church for Public Worship again and all the Stewards who enable this. Hopefully we will soon be able to take Holy Communion to the housebound.

In another way I am also coming home to Leicestershire after 19 years in Lincolnshire. Though born in Surrey, I grew up in the county, living near Coalville and in the village of Kimcote not to far from here when our Parish was Lutterworth. After primary school in St Clare's convent in Coalville, I attended Grace Dieu Manor School and Ratcliffe College schools.

I have 3 brothers and one sister. My elder brother Dom is also a Priest of this Diocese in Skegness. Some of you may have met my mother Mary at Deanery events as she lives in the Parish of St Thomas More, Knighton.

After working in the Dairy Farming for quite a few years I studied for the Priesthood in Valladolid, Spain where I spent eight happy years as Seminarian and priest. After my time in Spain, I was priest in charge at St Philip Neri Mansfield, then assistant priest at Holy Spirit, West Bridgford and St Joseph's Leicester. My first appointment as Parish Ten years ago I was moved to Stamford and I have spent 5 years in Grantham. This year happens to be my Silver Jubilee which is difficult to believe as I feel I have been a priest just a short time. I thank the Lord for his "faithfulness which excels all we ever knew of you" Please pray for me as I begin here in Market Harborough.

I was thinking about the dedication of this Church to Our Lady of Victories and the battle of Lepanto. We must keep up our rosaries for an end to this pandemic. It seems to me that Our Lord wants to give great graces through his mother to us and indeed the whole world. She indeed always brings us closer to Jesus

## POPE BENEDICT XVI IN THE UK - 10 YEARS AGO!

This week marks the 10<sup>th</sup> Anniversary of Pope Benedict's visit to the UK from 16<sup>th</sup> to the 19<sup>th</sup> September when of course he beatified John Henry Newman and won over so many sceptical hearts with his gentle manner and his profound wisdom. His speech to the joint houses of Parliament stands as one of the important ones of his whole Pontificate. There is an opportunity to relieve memories on the Bishops' Conference website:



https://Www.cbcew.org.uk/home/events/benedict-xvi-in-the-uk/ <u>CARDINAL VINCENT NICHOLS MEMORIES</u> This week, we celebrate the tenth anniversary of the Papal Visit to Great Britain made by Pope Benedict. It was a quite remarkable event, remarkable in many, many ways.

The first decision that the Pope made after accepting the invitation – which, of course, came from the government – from Gordon Brown – although he was no longer in office when the Papal Visit took place. It was David Cameron.

But the first decision he made was to go to Scotland because the first thing he wanted to do was to greet the Queen. It was a very wise decision because it put the whole visit in this light. Here is a visitor to this country, warmly welcomed by Her Majesty the Queen, and that warmth of welcome spread throughout the land and the two weeks of criticism and rancour and distress, expressed by some at this visit, dissipated. And then we saw in the person of Pope Benedict, nothing of the name that he'd been given of "God's Rottweiler". At the end of the visit, as one commentator said, he appeared as everybody's favourite grandfather. We saw his courtesy, his gentleness, the percep-